Update One:  From Molly Baringer

29 August 2011

Yesterday, approximately six hours after leaving port and doing 14 knots, we stopped for a test cast.  At that time, the port thruster became disabled.  Since that time we continued towards our first station on one engine doing approximately 6 knots.  All efforts to repair the thruster have failed.  We must now return to Cape Town on the one good engine. 

The expected impact to the cruise at this time is completely unknown.  The Captain expects that the repair will take one week.  At this time our ETA to Cape Town is Wednesday morning.  That would imply a departure date of the following Wednesday. 

During the in port, the Captain has said that scientists will be allowed to berth on the ship. The galley will remain open except for breakfast on the weekends.

